
   Volume 20     Issue 226          March  2023

President’s Message 

Hello LCBA, 

It is March and the Beginner Beekeeping classes are underway!  We had 80 plus expectant new 

beekeepers at Friday’s class.  There are 3 more classes on Friday nights at 7 pm and members 

may attend for free.  Managing Your Beehive, First Two Months as a Beekeeper and Summer and 

Fall Management are topics yet to be covered.   All Beginner classes take place in the church. 

March 10th at 7 pm is our regular monthly meeting.  Sheila St Clair will give a demo, “All about 

Wax”.  We will also have Peggy Vasu, a Master Gardener Volunteer, giving some insight on 

‘plants for bees’. 

Mother Nature has given us a couple nice weather days.  Take advantage of those 60 plus degree 

days to check out what the bees are doing.   If needed treat for mites! 

See you Friday, 

Marilyn  



   Page 2           The Buzzzz 

Lorain County Beekeepers Updates and Events 

Congratulations to our 50/50 Raffle Winner!! 

February Members Meeting 

Congratulations Wendi Volkert !!! 

Beginner Beekeeping Class (3/3/2023) 

Congratulations John Ochenas !!! 

Don’t forget to get your tickets at  every meeting! 

 

Also thanks to all of you who have donated to the LCBA Building Fund at every meeting. 

A gracious thank you to all 50/50 raffle winners who have donated their prize to the LCBA 

Building Fund. 

We appreciate you all!!!! 

LCBA will have a table at LCCC's Earth Day Celebration on Wednesday April 26th from 10 am to 2 

pm.  You also get a free lunch!  If interested in helping out let Marilyn know.  

Would you like to be a mentor to our new beginners students?  If so, please sign up at the meeting 

or contact Audrey Gargas (gargas1@frontier.com) by March 15. 

If you are interested in being listed on the Swarm List, please sign up at the meeting.  We will 

need your name, cell number and the area of Lorain County you would like to receive phone calls 

from, ie  Southern Lorain County, Amherst area only, all Lorain County, etc..  Deadline is March 

24th and will be posted to website on March 27th.  

All 2023 membership dues must be paid by March 1, 2023 to remain on the e-mail mailing list.  

Mark your calendars now for World Bee Day on Saturday, May 20th at the Cuyahoga County Fair-

ground.  Event hosted by GCBA (Greater Cleveland Beekeepers Association) and LCBA will have a 

booth to show support.  Please let a board member know if you are interested in helping. 

 

LCBA Memorial Honey will be available at the January                    

Members Meeting for $12  a bottle 

mailto:gargas1@frontier.com
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Lorain County Beekeepers Updates and Events 

Reminders!!! 

 

Our March members meeting will have Sheila St. Clair presenting "All About Wax" with 

a demo on rendering wax and talking about candles and other wax products.  Peggy 

Vasu will give a Master Gardeners  presentation on "Best Plants for Bees."  The parking 

lot will be full since we will also have the Beginners Beekeeping Classes going on in the 

church.  Hope to see everyone there.  

 

April 8th will be our Intermediate Beekeeping Class at Life Church.  This is free to all 

LCBA members and $10 to non-members.  We would like an approximate number of 

people attending so please register if you are planning on attending.  Applications 

available at the sign in table and on our LCBA website. 

 

Our May fundraiser with the Wellington Eagles is also on May 20th.  We help to park 

cars for their Gun Show and will need two shifts of workers.  If you are interested in 

helping, please sign up at the back table or let Randy Leiby 

know.  (Rdleiby@hotmail.com)  

 

The 2023 End of Summer Classic Meeting will be held on Thursday, March 30th at 6pm 

at Life Church prior to the Executive Committee Meeting.  Our next Fair Committee 

Meeting will be Friday, March 24th at 6pm in the church building of Life Church, prior 

to the last beginner class.  Everyone is welcome and hope to see you there!  

 

All active members are welcome to attend the beginning beekeeping classes at no 

charge as long as their 2023 memberships have been paid.  

 

mailto:Rdleiby@hotmail.com
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Lorain County Beekeepers Updates and Events 

 

LCBA’s Annual Soup Off 

Congratulations to this year’s winners! 

1st Place - Wendy Volkert (Low Country Chowder) 

2nd Place - Amanda Manahan (Split Pea with Ham) 

3rd Place - Eleanor Jisa (Sante Fe) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Low Country Chowder 

 

1/4 stick butter  1 onion chopped  1 large celery rib chopped        baby carrots chopped 

sliced mushrooms 2 gloves minced garlic  1 can cream of mushroom soup 

16 oz chicken stock 1 1/2 cups milk or half and half hot sauce to taste       salt/pepper to taste 

Old Bay seasoning to taste    smoked sausage or andouille baby redskin potatoes  12 medium shrimp 

4-6 crab claws or canned crabmeat   2 cooked ears of corn/cut away along with scrapings  bay leaf 

Melt butter in soup pot over medium  heat.  Add onions, celery, carrots, mushrooms and garlic.  Cook 

until onions are translucent and veggies soften.  Add mushroom soup, chicken stock, milk/half and half, 

seasonings, sausage and potatoes.  Cook on medium low heat until well blended and all veggies are 

cooked through.  Reduce heat to low and cook 10 more minutes.  Add crab, shrimp and corn until heat-

ed through.  Remove from heat and serve.  Leftovers taste better the next day!!!!   
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Lorain County Beekeepers Spotlight 

 

Beekeepers:  Nicole and Rick Jirousek                         March 2023 

 

1. How long have you been beekeeping? 

 1 year 

2. What prompted you to become a beekeeper? 

 My husband had known Don Downs for a very long time so we would see his hives and 

 learn from him every week.  I was amazed at al what all the bees create and wanted 

 hives of our own  

3. How did you hear about LCBA? 

 The Lorain County Fair display 

4. Did you have a mentor? If so, who was it? 

 We didn’t start with a mentor but Randy Leiby helped us with questions and came to 

 see our hives 

5. What has been your biggest challenge? 

 Coordinating schedules between the girls, my husband and I getting in the hives and 

 learning not to interfere with them too much 

6. What have you enjoyed most about beekeeping? 

 We love the bees and learning from their community.  Learning from other people in 

 LCBA and guest speakers 

7. How many hives do you have? 

 2 

8..    What area is your apiary in?  (Village  or Township only) 

 Grafton 

9. What are your five year beekeeping  goals? 

 We hope to learn a little more every year to make sure our girls are successful 

10. Your words of wisdom to new beekeepers? 

 Continue to learn and attend meetings and activities for support 
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To Promote Beekeeping  through Education, Cooperation and any other Efficient Means 

 

Located in Lorain County, Ohio, LCBA was founded in 1919 as a non-profit organization committed to edu-

cating the public about the value of honeybees and the impact  honeybees have on our world.  We provide 

educational appearances upon request to schools and groups.  LCBA encourages and mentors beginning bee-

keepers through scholarship programs for students along with adult education. 

Monthly Meetings 

When:  2nd Friday of each month, starting at 7:00pm to 9:30pm 

Where: Life Church 

  1033 Elm Street, Grafton, OH  44044 

 

Did you know donations to LCBA are tax deductible??? 

 

Lorain County Beekeepers Association is now a 501c(3) organization.  Any donations made to LCBA 

are now tax deductible!!!   

The BUZZZZ Advertising Fees 

Members can place classified ads—maximum 4 lines (approx. 3/4 in by 3 3/4 inch) for free on a one 

time basis.  If the same ad places for more than 1 month, a fee will be charged.  There is also a fee if 

the ad is larger than the size listed above.  Ads will run in the newsletter which is posted on the LCBA 

website and distributed to our member circulation and billed for 12 issues. 

Rates are as follows for ads provided by customer *LCBA Officers reserve the right, at their sole   dis-

cretion, to change, modify, add, or delete all or portions of ads for content.  Terms and policies to 

change. Information posted is a courtesy to LCBA Members and/or a paid advertisement for busi-

ness entities.  LCBA does not endorse or guarantee quality or pricing .    

 

1 (Full) page  -  $25.00 per month/issue             Any questions regarding advertising? 

1/2 page ad   -  $18.00 per month/issue     Contact Lori Keleman at  

1/4 page ad   -  $12.00 per month/issue     BuzzzzWorthy@gmail.com      

1/8 page ad  -   $10.00 per month/issue 
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Lorain County Beekeepers Updates and Events 

February 10th Members Meeting 

Beekeeping Equipment, Repair and Maintenance 

with John Rose and Randy Leiby 
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Lorain County Beekeepers Updates and Events 

2023 Beginning Beekeepers Class  -  March 3rd, 2023 
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Lorain County Beekeepers Updates and Events 

Home School Bee Class Instruction with John Rose 

Michael Gallagher Memorial Bee Yard 
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Please remember to patronize our advertisers!!!! 
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President Marilyn Teeple (440)355-4419 teeppeop@aol.com 

Vice President John Rose (330)416-8207  johnprose@msn.com  

Secretary Audrey Gargas (216)534-6195 gargas1@frontier.com 

Treasurer Gene Gargas (330)273-6308 gargas1@frontier.com 

Trustee Randy Leiby (440)381-1956 RDLeiby@hotmail.com 

Trustee Joan Romick (440)366-0444 jromick277@gmail.com 

Trustee Sheila St. Clair (440)647-2602 info@queenrightcolonies.com 

Fair Chairman Bren Leiby (440)381-1145 brenhono77@yahoo.com 

Building Fund Director Sheila St. Clair (440)647-2602 info@queenrightcolonies.com 

Event Photographer Bren Leiby (440)381-1145 brenhono77@yahoo.com 

Buzzzz Editor Lori Keleman (440)748-6204 buzzzzworthy@gmail.com 

Video Librarian Bill Vittori (440)323-4942 billv99@prodigy.net 

Membership Coordinator Gene Gargas (330)273-6308 gargas1@frontier.com 

Community Education Program 

Coordinator 
Marilyn Teeple (440)355-4419 teeppeop@aol.com 

Youth Education Program Director Marilyn Teeple (440)355-4419 teeppeop@aol.com 

Memorial Garden Coordinator Corrie Marquis (440)567-7949 cmarquis7949@hotmail.com 

 

LCBA is proud to introduce our  “Barnometer”  - The Building Fund is   

officially going to be in every newsletter now to let everyone know how 

our fundraising is going for our new building!   

Please feel free to reach out to businesses and organizations to see if 

they might have interest in a tax deductible donation. 

Lorain County Beekeepers Association is now a 501c(3) organization.  Any 

donations made to LCBA are now tax deductible!!!   

mailto:teeppeop@aol.com
mailto:johnprose@msn.com
mailto:gargas1@frontier.com
mailto:gargas1@frontier.com
mailto:RDLeiby@hotmail.com
mailto:jromick277@gmail.com
mailto:info@queenrightcolonies.com
mailto:brenhono77@yahoo.com
mailto:info@queenrightcolonies.com
mailto:brenhono77@yahoo.com
mailto:buzzzzworthy@gmail.com
mailto:billv99@prodigy.net
mailto:gargas1@frontier.com
mailto:teeppeop@aol.com
mailto:teeppeop@aol.com
mailto:cmarquis7949@hotmail.com

